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February 19, 2021 

 

To the Honorable, the Common Council 

 

Subject: Private Street Designation Requests 

of South General Mitchell Boulevard 

and South Gold Star Drive 

 

Dear Honorable Members: 

 

To support the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) along with the Alexander Company and 

the Housing Authority of the City of Milwaukee in restoring and rehabilitating six buildings in the 

Milwaukee VA Soldiers Home Historic District, the owner has requested the designation of South 

General Mitchell Boulevard and South Gold Star Drive as private roads.  The designation of these 

private roads will allow address assignments, help optimize operations and serve the needs of the 

owner, tenants and emergency service providers. 

 

It is recommended that the attached resolution be adopted to create two private streets, South 

General Mitchell Boulevard and South Gold Star Drive 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jerrel Kruschke, P.E 

City Engineer 

 

 

 

Jeffrey Polenske, P.E. 

Commissioner of Public Works 

 

YM/PM/clm 

 

Enclosure 

 

c: Alderman Michael Murphy 


